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27th September 2023 – 8th Rabi- al-Awwal 1445 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 

Assalaamu’alaykum – ‘Peace be upon you’ 

 
RE: Fri 29th Sept Macmillan Cancer cake sale and fundraising   
 
The Messenger of Allah (peace and blessings be upon him) said: 
 

 “Seek out the vulnerable among you. Verily, you are only given provision and support due 
to your support of the weak.” 

(Sunan al-Tirmidhi ̄) 
  

In light of this Hadith, we will be fundraising and raising awareness about Macmillan Cancer this Friday 29th 
September 2023 from 12pm to 1pm. 
 
You are invited to support the event by making voluntary donations and purchasing cakes & hot drinks after 
school when collecting your children. Parents can also support us by baking cakes* and sending them with 
your child on Friday morning, so they can be sold in the cake sale.  
 
Eden Boys School have been supporting Macmillan Cancer support for many years.  The money raised is sent 
directly to Macmillan Cancer who provide a tremendous service and support to families and people who are 
affected by cancer. 
 
Macmillan Cancer fund nurses, support families, provide grants and answer any questions on cancer so they 
get the best professional advice. 
 
Thank you very much in anticipation of your support. 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 

 

Mr Saleh Islam 
(Vice Principal) 
 

*The school have a few students who have a food allergy to nuts. Some student's allergies can be life-threatening, so 

they carry Epi-Pens with them at all times. We need your help in maintaining a nut-free environment in the school and 
therefore ask that students do not bring into school any nuts or nut products.  Allergies can be triggered not only by 
directly eating or coming into contact with the above, but also by exposure to foods that contain any peanut/nut traces. 
The school realises that for you to help us maintain a nut-free school, takes a certain amount of effort and diligence on 
your part, and we thank you in advance for your cooperation in helping us maintain a safe, healthy environment for all our 
students. 


